
Pueblo de San Ildefonso Bulletin 

Visitor Center Update 

Due to our building’s renovation/
rehabilitation, the Pueblo’s Visitor Center 

has temporarily relocated to the museum in 
the Administration building.  

 

We are currently open 9am-4pm, Monday 
thru Sunday.  Our office number is (505)
455-4151, Denise’s cell phone number is 
(505)692-5580, and Harold’s cell phone 

number is (505)231-6814.  If we are unable 
to answer your call, please leave your name 

and number. 
 

-Denise & Harold  

Office Closures 

All Tribal offices will be closed on     
Monday, January 16, 2022 in observance 
of Martin Luther King Jr. Day. Offices  

will also be closed on Monday, January 23, 
2023 for Feast.  

Council Meeting Dates 

Dates and times will posted at a later date. 
Please check bulletin boards, notifications, 
and the Council Facebook page for more       

updates.   
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. Administrative Office - Portal Im rovements

The concrete/flagstone and flagpoles have been removed and the Cerro
Grande Fire tree has been replanted at the East end of the parking area.
The dirt/earthwork was completed the end of December and the concrete

is being poured the first week of January. A shade canopy will be installed
in mid-February. Thank you for your patience with the closure of the main
entrance. This will be a welcoming area for meetings, visitors, coffee and
lunch breaks.

Pueblo-Wide Roofin Pro'ects

ABC Roofing has been contracted to complete the projects. The Senior
Center, Realty Bay, and Maintenance buildings have been completed.

Roofing on the Church started in December, and completion is now
postponed until after the New Year. The Learning Center and Tewa Center

will be completed in January as well; and the Administration/Head Start
building will be completed this spring

Relentless Roofing has been contracted to

repair and re-roofthe properties located on
Odo Po. They are seeking Laborers for the
project. If you are interested, please contact the
Project Management Office



G mnasium Renovation Pro'ect

Although difficult to see from the outside of the building, a lot of work has
been completed in the interior of the building. Interior doors have been
cut and the plumbers are on site completing water line insulation.
Restrooms have been demoed, and electricians are working on roughing in

the lighting. The first phase of interior work will be completed in January.
The second phase of work which includes: window replacement, addition of
a shade structure/cement seating area, and painting of the exterior of the

building will be completed by the middle of June 2023

^s/

Tewa Center Renovations

Roofing has started at the Center. Renovations will be completed by June
15, 2023. If you are in need of a meeting space, please contact the
Governor's Office to reserve the El Rancho meeting hall.

The Visitor Center has temporarily moved in

to the Museum. Stop in and support your

local artists!

If you have questions on any of the
projects in the Pueblo, please contact the

Project Manager:

Christy Ladd
(505) 455-4104 (direct office number)



 San Ildefonso Housing Authority 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Funds are limited. Applications will be processed on a first-come first 
served basis. Apply now! 

 

HOME IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM 
 
Eligibility: All on-Pueblo Households.  Must 
be tribal member. Must be primary residence. 
One-to-one matching funds required.  
 
Funding Amount: Each participant will 
receive $1 in matching funds (up to $7,500) 
for each $1 you provide for any home 
improvement you wish to make. 
 
Eligible Improvements: Any home 
improvement you want to make.   
 
Residents who have paid for home repairs 
from July 1 through November 30, 2022 are 
eligible to receive one-half the documented 
paid amount of a project cost up to $7,500. 

 

EMERGENCY REPAIRS PROGRAM 
 
Eligibility: Low-Income on-Pueblo 
Households only 
 
Funding Amount: Each qualified family will 
receive up to $7,500 in home improvements 
for FREE.  No matching funds required. 
 
Eligible Improvements: Roof repairs, 
electrical, plumbing, handicap accessibility, 
mechanical (furnace/heater, 
water heater, HVAC), septic system /sewer 
lines only.   
 

 

 

This brochure summarizes program benefits.   For further information or to receive an 

application, visit the SIHA office or contact Housing Manager, Devan Martinez at (505) 455-

4162, devan@sanihousing.org. 

 

mailto:devan@sanihousing.org


ELIGIBILITY
• Enrolled Tribal Members of San Ildefonso Pueblo
• Subject on-reservation property must be primary residence.
• Must Qualify for the Pueblo’s Housing Improvement Program
• Ability to Repay based on evaluation of credit (Max DTI 41%)

REQUIREMENTS
• Loan Application
• Credit Report
• Income Documents (2 consecutive pay stubs)
• Contractor’s Quotes for Project
• Inspection approval for work completed by a licensed tradesman

prior to final disbursement of funds.

To Request an Application 
Call (855) 628-2272 

or submit an inquiry at 
www.nativecap.org

Native Community Capital, in collaboration with The Pueblo of San 
Ildefonso Housing Authority, is offering loans for those who qualify to 
meet the 1:1 match required to participate in the Pueblo’s Housing 
Improvement Program. 

HOME REHABILITATION LOANS
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Tunyo Pin Senior Monthly Meeting

Wednesday, January 11, 2023 @10:30am

Tunyo Pin Monthly Meeting to be held at 10:30am
at the Senior Center Conference Rm. San lldefonso

Pueblo members 50+ are welcome.

Photo Share/Pizza Dinner/

Open Mic

Tuesday, January 31, 2023 @5:30pm

Tunyo Pin Senior Program January Gathering at

the Senior dining room area.

Seniors bring your favorite old photos to share with

all. Pizza will be provided byTunyo Pin Program.

Salad will be provided by the San lldefonso

Education Department. Kunda for the donation

Library/Education Dept.

All you San I Seniors one and all bring your strong
voices and lets share a song or two. OPEN M 1C....

*0n behalf of the Tunyo Pin Senior Program we like

to extend our Blessings for a good SAN ILDEFONSO

FEAST DAY to all, please stay safe. Keep in your

prayers all our people who have journeyed onward
from this earth*

Last meeting of the year 2022!!! Jeanne Gonzales,
Co-Chair, and Stuart Christian, Secretary for our
Tunyo Pin Monthly Senior Citizens Meeting for
December 2022. Followed by Cookie Exchange. No
pics ofcookles... Sorry... those senior cookie monsters
where out of control! Congratulations to Suzanne
Hay es for the Best Cookie Maker, with her Holiday
Snow balls. Thank you all that brought cookies and
joined in on the fun. We sure had a blast, and
cookie were also delivered to homebound seniors.

Many thanks by those that were homebound.

Son Itdefonso Feast Day back in the day.

San lldefonso Pueblo plaza view.
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Pueblo de San Ildefonso 
Tribal Services Department 

 

Internet 

The tribal program that reimburses for internet service expired on Dec 31, 2022.  There is a federal 

program that can assist with paying internet service bills if you qualify.  It’s from the Federal 

Communication Commission (FCC) and it’s called the Affordable Connectivity Program.  

You can go to this website to see if you are eligible: 

https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/?utm_source=FCCApplyNow 

 

LifeLine 

This is another program that the FCC has to assist with paying for cell phone or land line service.  

You can sign up for it here if eligible: 

https://www.lifelinesupport.org/ 

 

Free All-in-One computers 

The tribe has 3 All-in-One computers that we are willing to give to those who do not have a 

desktop computer at their home.  These were formally used at the library.  If you want one, please 

let Stuart Christian know at 505-455-4105 or email at tsd@sanipueblo.org.  If we have more than 

4 requests, we will use a lottery to give out the computers.   

 

Enrollment Office 

We remind everyone that any Tribal Member can review their own tribal membership file and insert 

information in it such as copies of your birth certificate, marriage certificate and other documents.  

Our files are enclosed in a fire-resistant file cabinet, so they should be safe for future generations.  

Please drop by the Tribal Services Department and review your file. 

 

If you would like assistance or need more information regarding any of the topics mentioned above, 

please drop by the Tribal Services Department (call 455-4105 to ensure Stuart is present) and we 

can assist. 

 

https://www.affordableconnectivity.gov/?utm_source=FCCApplyNow
https://www.lifelinesupport.org/
mailto:tsd@sanipueblo.org
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The mission of DECP   

is to preserve and            

protect the natural              

environment and the 

cultural resources of 

the Pueblo de San Ilde-

fonso, to assess risks to   

human health and          

welfare, both quantita-

tively and qualitatively, 

and  protect the health 

and  welfare of the  

Tribal community. 

Poh-Who-Geh-Owinge Department of Environmental &  Cultural Preservation 

Why Recycle? 
From Roberta Trujillo, Transfer Station  
 
Recycling is critical to our efforts to conserve the earth's natu-
ral resources. Recycling also reduces litter and the costs of sol-
id waste disposal. 
 

This Acoma Pueblo pot tells an ancient story of recycling. 
Pueblo Indian women crafted clay pots that lasted for years of 
use. When the pots eventually broke, they were not thrown into 
a dump. The broken pots were crushed down to a fine clay 
powder. The powder was then soaked to soften it to a workable clay consistency. This 
recovered clay was used to make strong and beautiful new pots. 
 

Today, we use many materials once, and then consider them waste. Like broken pots, 
these materials are actually precious resources. We are all 
learning that we cannot afford to continue throwing away re-
sources in our garbage cans. Our task now is to develop again 
the age-old art of recycling. 
 

Recycling is defined as the collecting, manufacturing, and 
selling/buying of new products made from what once was 
thought of as waste. The recycling symbol of chasing arrows 
on the cover represents the three components necessary to 
make a difference through recycling.  

National Seed Swap Day on the last Saturday in January serves as a 
reminder to gardeners that spring is on its way. It is also an ideal time 
for gardeners to gather and swap seeds in preparation for starting 
seeds indoors.  
 

The seed swap is a fundamental part of human history. Seeds were one of the first 
commodities valued and traded. Today, modern gardeners collect and exchange seeds 
for many reasons ranging from cultivating rare, heirloom varieties to basic thrift. The 
exchange of seeds perpetuates biodiversity, too. It is an act of giving and the ultimate 
form of recycling.  
 

HOW TO OBSERVE #Seed Swap Day  
 Exchange seeds with friends, attend a local seed swap, or help organize one.  

 Post your events online so they are easily found using #Seed Swap Day  

 Experienced gardeners offer seed collection, labeling, and preservation tips.  

 Generate interest in your seed swaps. Plan urban gardens or community gardens. 
Not only do they improve the look of your community but they also provide nutri-
tious food, too.  

 Offer classes for starting seeds indoors and successful transplanting.  

 Be sure to include children. They love to garden!  

 Attend local events and show your support by volunteering.  

 Share your seed swap events and use #Seed Swap Day to post on social media.  

U.S. EPA Region 9, Hazardous Waste Management Division, Solid Waste Section.  

2023 NATIONAL SEED SWAP DAY  
LAS T S AT URD AY  I N  J AN UA RY   



DECP NEWS— 3rd Qtr 2022 PAGE 2 

THE NAME OTOWI COMES FROM  the Tewa word po’tsuwi’i meaning “gap where water sinks.” It 

is an appropriately descriptive name for the area, located along the Rio Grande at the head of White Rock Canyon. 

In 1886, a station and bridge were built here for the Chili Line, a narrow-gauge railroad that ran from Antonito, 

Colorado to Santa Fe. 

This is just a little history on places where San Ildefonso Environmental Department takes water samples during 

the summer months. We call this site R10, which is Buckman. As you can see by the old photos times have 

change from 1941 – 2022.  

In 1923, a post office was built here to serve the Los Alamos 
Ranch School. In 1928, Edith Warner, a former schoolteacher, 
was hired to manage the station. She came looking for solitude, 
but her little station soon became a gathering place for visitors 
near and far. Edith became friendly both with the inhabitants of 
the Ranch school (especially the founder’s daughter, Peggy Pond) 
and the local San Ildefonso tribe. She also opened a small shop, 
restaurant, and tea room that welcomed everyone. 
 
Just as soon as the Chili Line closed in 1941, Otowi became an-
other kind of bridge—one between the old world of Native Amer-
icans and ranchers and the new world of the Atomic Age. When 
the Manhattan Project came to Los Alamos, the house at Otowi 
Bridge became a frequent destination for nuclear physicists. 
 
J. Robert Oppenheimer, the father of the atomic bomb himself, 
kept a standing reservation at the restaurant for whenever he 
wanted to dine. In particular, Edith’s chocolate cake became a 
local favorite. The relationship between the scientific laboratory, 
Edith Warner, and the Pueblo people is told in Peggy Pond 
Church’s novel, The House at Otowi Bridge. Edith died in 1951, 
and was buried in the traditional Pueblo way, with no markers 
except broken pottery shards. Her home, too, rests on Pueblo 
land, now unmarked and unnoticed as time and traffic pass it by.  

OTOWI  PAST AND PRESENT 
By Darryl  Martinez,  Water Quali ty  Technician  

https://www.atlasobscura.com/things-to-do/los-alamos-new-mexico
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2022 was a good year for precipitation, but not a great year like 
many had predicted. With a strong monsoon we were receiving 
above average precipitation for most of the year but a dry fall and 
start of Winter has brought us in line with hitting average this year. 
A strong La Niña occurring this year pushed the jet stream to high-
er latitudes and contributed to higher precipitation further North 
and a drier Winter here.  
 

DECP is concerned with tracking climate change and addressing 
how we can best adapt to changing conditions. The map shows the 
average precipitation values in bands ranging from 10 inches annu-
ally in the dark red band to about 30 inches in the dark blue. San I 
averages between 10 and 16 inches annually in the form of rain 
and snow. 

2022 PRECIPITATION: GOOD BUT NOT GREAT  
By Nick Hanser,  GIS Special i s t  

According to the USDA’s SNOTEL precipitation report (https://wcc.sc.egov.usda.gov/reports/UpdateReport.html 
rport=New+Mexico&format=SNOTEL+Precipitation+Update+Report) the Upper Rio Grande Basin is at 97 percent 
of median precipitation for the year. If the current trend keeps up we will end up falling just short of average. So, 
here’s hoping that we get some more snowy days before the year is out. 
 

Despite reaching close to average, this year is representative of aridification occurring across the Southwest. Accord-
ing to an NRCS report (https://statesummaries.ncics.org/chapter/nm/) we are seeing less precipitation and more 
warm days annually. 
 

2020 was the worst year in recent record for precipitation and high temperatures with 2021 improving on that slight-
ly. It is reassuring to see 2022 get closer to average, at least, but we do know that dry years are sure to come in the 
future. Water security and climate adaptation are important things to keep in mind going forward. A good tool for 
keeping track of meteorological phenomena next year is the website www.windy.com which shows current condi-
tions and many other interesting variables. 

“Among the most serious Earth science and environmental policy issues confronting society are the 
potential changes in the Earth’s water cycle due to climate change” — NASA  

https://www.waterdocs.ca/ 

https://wcc.sc.egov.usda.gov/reports/UpdateReport.html?report=New+Mexico&format=SNOTEL+Precipitation+Update+Report
https://wcc.sc.egov.usda.gov/reports/UpdateReport.html?report=New+Mexico&format=SNOTEL+Precipitation+Update+Report
https://statesummaries.ncics.org/chapter/nm/
http://www.windy.com


View the DECP               

Newsletter online at            

sanipueblo.org 
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Poh-Who-Geh-Owinge Department of Environmental & Cultural Preservation 

DAYS OPEN: Friday –Wednesday             CLOSED: Thursday  
HOURS: 8:00 am to 5:00 pm 

**Hours and closures are subject to change for holidays or at any time for many reasons. 

1  New  
    Years Day  
 

CLOSED 

2  

OPEN  

8am to 5pm  

3 4 5    Senior 
Trash Pick up  
 

CLOSED  

6 7 

8 9 10 11 12   Senior 
Trash Pick up  
 

CLOSED  

13 14 

15 16 MLK, Jr 
      Day  
 

CLOSED 

17 18 19   Senior 
Trash Pick up 
 
 

CLOSED  

20 21 

22 Feast Eve 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       OPEN 
Hours TBA 

Keep a Look Out  

23 
FEAST DAY  

 

CLOSED 

24 25 26   Senior 
Trash Pick up  
 

CLOSED  

27 
        

28    
 
 

 
                       

29 
         

 
 

 

30  30  

SUN MON TUES WED THURS FRI SAT 

Free Tire Day 
Buckman 
Recycling Santa Fe  

Free Tire Day  
Buckman 
Recycling Santa Fe  

“Celebrate endings— 
For they proceed new  beginning.” 

Jonathan Huie 

 A bin is located on the bottom specifically for green waste.  
 Please dispose INSIDE the bin.  
 NO TRASH is allowed, only green waste.  

 Please slow down as you 
enter and leave the             
Transfer Station 

 Traffic can get busy and 
congested driving 
through Transfer Station, 
we respectfully ask you 
slow down to avoid any 
incidents. 

NICE 
Aluminum cans 

Cardboard 
Glass bottles/jars 
Paper/envelopes 

Cardboard/shoe boxes 
(Break down boxes) 

NAUGHTY 
Styrofoam/Foam Peanuts 

Bubble Wrap 
Foil, foil pans 

Ribbon/bows/Tissue paper 
Coated gift bags 

Metallic wrapping paper 
 

 Transfer Station is closed to community members 

 This DOES NOT effect Senior Trash Pick. Services are still                
conducted every Thursdays starting at 8:30 am. 

 The closure allows staff to manage the pick up service and             
conduct routine services at the Transfer Station without 
any distractions  



Transfer Station Contacts:  
 Roberta Trujillo, Transfer Station Attendant  (505) 250-8297 
 Christopher Valencia, Transfer Station Assistant (505) 412-3158  
 Erin Martinez: Transfer Station Supervisor (505) 455-4121 

Poh-Who-Geh-Owinge—DECP Transfer Station NEWS 

Pueblo de San Ildefonso 
Code 

 
Title 24 PROPERTY  
Chapter 24.1 Zoning 
Part 24.1.1 Zoning and Plan-

ning, Building Permits, and 
Miscellaneous    

24.1.1.030 Miscellaneous 
Provisions 

It is a violation (see Law & order Code on right) to dispose of any waste in any 

area other that the designated Transfer Station. If you see illegal dumping please 

report to the DECP, Natural Resources Office or any of the Tribal Ranger. 

There have already been citations issued and will be continuing enforcement to 

anyone who is in violation of illegal dumping on the Pueblo.   

 

The Transfer Station posts hours of operation and closures monthly. Notices of 

closures will be posted on bulletin sign at Transfer Station and through commu-

nity call listings for short notice closures. We have made changes to the sched-

ule to allow more days open. We continue to evaluate hours & schedules that 

works best with available staff. We ask you respect the holiday hours and clo-

sures as these are allowed to the staff, per our Employee policy. 

 

The Transfer Station accepts all household waste, recyclables, metals, green 

waste (trees & branches), small and large furniture, mattresses and most general 

items. We DO NOT accept TIRES & OIL. However, if we can not accept your 

items, we will do our best to help you find an alternate place to dispose them.  

 

If you have any questions on what waste the Transfer Station can accept, please 

contact us.  

(g) ADDENDUM Litter-
ing AND Illegal Dumping. 
 
Any person(s) who shall 

dispose of any garbage or 

other forms of litter or 

waste anywhere within the 

exterior boundaries of the 

Pueblo of San Ildefonso, 

including waterways, road-

ways, public roads, 

campgrounds or other pub-

lic places, except in public 

waste disposal grounds des-

ignated by the San Ildefon-

so Tribal Council shall be 

guilty of a violation and, 

upon conviction thereof, 

may by subject to pay pen-

alty assessment of a mini-

mum of $500.00 and a 

maximum of $1,000.00, 

with costs, or to such other 

orders of the Court, and 

may be required to clean 

TO REPORT ILLEGAL DUMPING  

Natural Resources Office (505) 455-4138 

Jose Aguilar, Tribal Rangers  

(505) 219-7815 

Open Dec. 31st   -   Closed Jan 1, 2023  



 
 

San Ildefonso Library /  
Learning Center 
Phone: (505) 455-2635 
Fax: (505) 455-2641 
 
Rick Juliani 
Education Director 
Cell: (505) 321-9694 
rick.juliani@sanipueblo.org 

 
Bernice Martinez 
Education Specialist 
Cell: (505) 660-0149 
bmartinez@sanipueblo.org 
 
Aaliyah Gonzales 
Librarian 
agonzales@sanipueblo.org 
 

 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE!  
www.sanipueblolibrary.org 

 

We have many new Books, 
DVDs, movies for check-out 
(including the hard-to-find 

film, “In the Light of 
Reverence” on protection of 

Native lands and sacred 
places). 

 

You can also sign up for a Library 
Card and access other resources. 

 

 

Patrons with a Library card 

now can access 1000s of 

historical documents & 

articles from 100s of daily 

newspapers in the USA 

through America’s News & 

Readex Territorial Papers!! 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

 January 2023 

 Department of Education 

Our Afterschool program continues every Monday – Thursday @ 3:00-5:15pm (except 

holidays).  Activities include arts & crafts, health/nutrition, computers, traditional arts, 

games, and outdoor recreation. Snacks provided daily. 

     OPEN TO PUEBLO YOUTH (AGES 5-18). Call Aaliyah if you wish to enroll your child.  

 

 CALL FOR ARTISTS/PRESENTERS Are you willing to share your knowledge with our     

Afterschool students in the afternoon? Call Bernice (stipends-$-paid to presenters!) 

College & Career Information 

LANL Foundation Career Pathways Scholarship                   
(2-yr degree, certificate, or trade)                                                                                                                                                 

NOW OPEN: https://lanlfoundation.org/scholarship/career-

pathways-scholarships/ 

For list of available scholarships, contact the Education Dept. 

ARE YOU A U.S. VETERAN, interested in furthering your 

education??  Go to NM Veterans Upward Bound: 

taos.unm.edu/veteransupwardbound/ 

Now Accepting Sign-Ups: 
TRADITIONAL ARTS CLASSES  
(Women’s Indian Dress Making) 

February 2 – March 2  
(Mon-Wed evenings @ 6-8 pm)  

San Ildefonso Library 
Call Aaliyah to sign up! 

 

COMING in SPRING: 
Men’s Ribbon Shirt Making class!! 

 

FREE College Test Prep Sessions *Learn strategies to ACE the ACT/SAT!! 
 

ACT: Jan. 28 (Saturday @ 8:30 am-2:30 pm) 
 SAT: Febr. 25 (Saturday @ 8:30 am-2:30 pm) 

 

All materials provided, including calculators; Snacks and lunch for all students 
Gift cards ($$) for first 12 students to sign up & attend (priority to 11th-12th gr) 

 

Call Library at 455-2635 OR email rick.juliani@sanipueblo.org to sign up 

Spring 2023 College Visits (all expenses paid!) 
The Education Dept will be taking 8th-12th gr students (and parents!) to visit 

Colleges, Universities and Trade Schools throughout NM & the Southwest!  

SPRING BREAK BUS TOUR: (4 days in early March OR mid-April) 
 

UPCOMING: February/March/April: Trips to NMSU, UNM, SIPI, IAIA, SFCC, CNM 

                        June: Summer College Bus Tour (4 days, sites TBD) 

               Open to all students, priority given to 11th-12th gr  

 

For more information, call the Educ Dept at 455-2635! 

NEW! NEW!: Opportunities for Youth 
*Youth Council Gathering @ January 12 (see 

flier) 

*ALL INVITED! 

*Sundance, Isleta, NM (3/9-10) 

*UNITY Youth Conference, Phoenix (2/24-26) OR   

                                       Washington DC (6/30-7/4) 

*Close-Up, Washington, DC (June/July) 

If interested (ALL EXPENSES PAID), contact Ed 

Dept (455-2536) or agonzales@sanipueblo.org 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.sanipueblolibrary.org/
https://lanlfoundation.org/scholarship/career-pathways-scholarships/
https://lanlfoundation.org/scholarship/career-pathways-scholarships/
mailto:rick.juliani@sanipueblo.org


 

You are invited to our  

Youth Council get-together! 

Date Thurs, January 12 

Time 5:30 pm 

Location Tribal Library  

or Via Zoom 
 

RSVP Aaliyah @ 455-2536 

SAN I YOUTH: 

JOIN us for FOOD, 

FUN, & FRIENDS!! 



 

 

 

**If you wish to sign up for this FREE resource, you must provide 

your email address by calling the Education Department (455-

2635) or emailing: rick.juliani@sanipueblo.org. 

 

 Once you receive your login and password through your e-mail,  

you can activate your account 
 

 

 

Students and families can access all the resources at: 

https://collegeboundjourney.com/  

 

 

 

 

 

ARE YOU A HIGH SCHOOL STUDENT OR 

PARENT/GUARDIAN OF A HS STUDENT? 
 

The Pueblo’s Education Department is 

providing each 9th-12th gr. student (AT NO COST!) 

an annual license to: 
 

COLLEGE BOUND JOURNEY  
A culturally responsive resource for Native American students 

and families to obtain college information & access resources, 

such as identifying culturally supportive colleges, scholarships, 

and pre-college programs for Native youth 

mailto:rick.juliani@sanipueblo.org


San Ildefonso Education Dept 

Community Breakfast &  

Early Childhood Services Discussion 

20 (Friday) 
January 

9:30 
AM 

All Community Members are Welcome! 
Join us at the Learning Center Friday morning for 

breakfast and discussion on Early Childhood

services for Pueblo residents! 

https://www.flickr.com/photos/mediawench/27086006084/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


Scholarships to fund your dreams!

who
Northern New Mexico high school seniors and current 
undergraduate students pursuing a bachelor’s degree in  
ANY field of study. Must be a resident of Los Alamos, Mora,  
Rio Arriba, San Miguel, Sandoval, Santa Fe, or Taos County.

what
Scholarships range from $1,000 to $20,000 (up to $5,000  
per year for four years).

when
Accepting applications October through January.

who
Northern New Mexico high school seniors, graduates,  
GED recipients, and non-traditional students enrolled  
in or planning to pursue a 2-year degree, certificate, 
or trade. Must be a resident of Los Alamos, Mora, Rio 
Arriba, San Miguel, Sandoval, Santa Fe, or Taos County.

what
$1,500 annual scholarship award that may be renewed 
for a second year.

when
Accepting applications January through March.

4-Year Undergraduate  
Scholarships

Career Pathways  
Scholarships

LANL Scholars also 
Receive
• Internship Opportunities 
• Mentorship 
• Community Engagement

more info
For more information, email scholarships@lanlfoundation.org  
or go to https://lanlfoundation.org/our-scholarships/

Scholarships are made possible by donations from  
LANL employees, retirees, and community members  
across Northern New Mexico.

learn more

https://www.lanlfoundation.org/
scholarships/

CHOOSE YOUR PROGRAM



 



 
Fitness Health Assessments 

Quarterly Measurements: 

Height, Weight, Blood Pressure, BMI, Girth Measurements, 

Body Composittion, Flexability Test  

& 3-minute Aerobic Step Test 

San Ildefonso Acu-Detox 

Save the date! 

Tuesday, 1/17/2023 

12:30pm-3:30pm 

Schedule for a 30min. session Call/Text/Email 

Raelene, rmgonzales@sanipueblo.org 

505-660-8927/505-455-4166 

mailto:rmgonzales@sanipueblo.org


 

 

      Vacancy Announcement 
              December 27, 2022 

Excellent Career and Benefits Opportunities 

 Come and Join our Team! 

Full Time Positions offers a wide range of excellent fringe benefits: 

• Healthcare (medical, dental, vision) 

• Annual Leave 

• Sick Leave 

• Paid Holidays 

• Basic Life Insurance 

• Short Term, Long Term, AD&D Insurances  

• On-the-job training and skills development 

• Employee Assistance Program 

• 401K  

 

          Pueblo de San Ildefonso is seeking qualified applicants for        

      following Positions: 

 

Assistant Controller (Full-Time) Deadline to Apply: Open Until Filled 

Custodian/Maintenance (Full-Time) Deadline to Apply: Open Until Filled 

IT Network Management Specialist (Full-Time) Deadline to Apply: Open until filled  

College & Career Readiness/Student Success Coordinator (Full-Time)                           

Deadline to Apply: Open Until Filled    

Tewa Language Manager (Full Time) Deadline to Apply: Open Until Filled  

Driver for Senior Outings at needed 

 

Native American Preference  

Contact Human Resources at (505) 455-4155 or (505) 455-4112 for Job Description or for 

more information. 

Employment Applications are available on site or on the website at: 

www.sanipueblo.org/jobs 



 

 

 

 

Position: Rangeland Technician Pueblo de San Ildefonso - Santa Fe, NM 

Job Summary: This position is a temporary position (5 weeks) working alongside the Natural Resource 

Department Staff and Contractors in conducting a Hazardous Fuel Reduction Project along the Rio 

Grande Bosque.  The Rangeland Technician will conduct fuel reduction projects through the treatment 

and removal of invasive species along the Rio Grande Bosque.   

TYPICAL DUTIES: 

Under the supervision of the Natural Resources Director, the Rangeland Technician will participate in 

project activities that include: 

• Job Hazard Analysis-Safety tail-gate sessions 

• Training on invasive plant management, vegetation identification, monitoring, and reporting. 

• Participate in daily briefing meetings.  

• Perform vegetation management in coordination with Management Plans and site-specific 

Project Prescriptions using manual and power hand tools (chainsaws) and (herbicides for stump 

cut treatments) conduct restoration activities to achieve project objectives, i.e. fell desired 

trees, retain native species, buck, pile, remove biomass. 

• Ensure safety and personal protective equipment (PPE) are properly worn at all times. 

• Will be responsible for the care of assigned tools, equipment, and PPE. 

• Other duties as assigned. 

MINIMUM QUALIFICATIONS: 

• High School Diploma or equivalent is required. 

• Experience with forestry and or working outdoors is preferred. 

• Capable of safely operating equipment such as chainsaws, other power equipment, and hand 

tools. 

• Should be in good physical condition. 

• Must be able to lift a minimum of 50 pounds on a regular basis and sustain prolonged walking 

and standing throughout the day. 

• Extended working hours, including weekends, may be required. 



 

 

Job Type: Temporary up to 40 hrs. per week for five weeks.  Additional work may become available 

depending on funding.  

Pay: $15.89 per hour 

Education: 

• High school or equivalent (Preferred) 

License/Certification: 

• Driver's License (Preferred) 

For more information regarding this position please contact Natural Resources Director, Lawrence 

Atencio at 505-455-4138 and or email at: natural.resources@sanipueblo.org 

• Project has begun and work is available immediately. 

• Open until filled (3 Vacancies) 

 

 

 

mailto:natural.resources@sanipueblo.org

